
NORTHAMPTON BOROUGH COUNCIL

GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Your attendance is requested at a meeting to be held at 

This meeting will be held remotely  at 
https://www.youtube.com/user/northamptonbcTV 

on Monday, 29 June 2020 

at 6:00 pm.
George Candler
Chief Executive 

AGENDA

1. Apologies  

2. Minutes  

3. Declarations of Interest  

4. Deputations / Public Addresses  

5. Matters of Urgency which by reason of special circumstances the 
chair is of the opinion should be considered  

6. Amendments to entitlement for staff and pay award 2020  
Copy herewithin 
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NORTHAMPTON BOROUGH COUNCIL

GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Monday, 10 February 2020

PRESENT: Councillor Kilbride (Chair); Councillor Sargeant (Deputy Chair); 
Councillors Marriott and Beardsworth

1. APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was received from Councillor Muna Cali. 

2. MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the General Purposes Committee held on 5 November 
2019 were signed by the Chair as a true and accurate record. 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were none. 

4. DEPUTATIONS / PUBLIC ADDRESSES
Mr Dave Green addressed the Committee; a letter from Joan and Dave Green was 
also circulated.  Mr Green commented that he supported the TPO and he lived 
opposite this tree. Trees are a great visual, they encourage wildlife and are part of the 
skyline.  Mr Green feared that should one tree be permitted to be cut down, others 
would follow.  He added that when people moved into the new development they 
were aware that the trees were there.  Initially, houses were planned to be built 
nearer to the trees but this had changed after lobbying and they were built further 
back.  Mr Green concluded his address by reiterating that he supported the TPO.

Mr Green was thanked for his address. 

5. TREE PRESERVATION ORDER NO. 240 LAND TO REAR 48 - 84 
SOUTHFIELD ROAD, NORTHAMPTON, NN5 6HL

The Arboricultural Officer presented the report regarding Tree Preservation Order No. 
240 land to rear 48 – 84 Southfield Road, Northampton, NN5 6HL, highlighting the 
salient points.  The Committee was informed that a number of complaints had been 
received but none from the property directly involved.

The Committee made comment, asked questions and heard:

 Support was given to the TPO, it was a mature tree; however the maintenance 
issues from a tree are understood.

 The trees were there before the houses were built.
 The trees are healthy.
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 In answer to a query regarding potential wilful damage of the trees, the 
Arboricultural Officer confirmed that fines could be imposed should there be 
sound evidence.

RESOLVED:

1  That Tree Preservation Order No. 240 land to rear 48 – 84 Southfield 
Road, Northampton, NN5 6HL be confirmed without modification. 

6. MATTERS OF URGENCY WHICH BY REASON OF SPECIAL 
CIRCUMSTANCES THE CHAIR IS OF THE OPINION SHOULD BE 
CONSIDERED

There were none. 

The meeting concluded at 6:12 pm
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GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE REPORT

AGENDA STATUS: PUBLIC

Committee Meeting Date:
 29th June 2020

Policy Document:

Directorate:

Accountable Cabinet Member: 

 

1. Purpose

1.1  This report details the proposed changes by Future Northants Programme to 
align the Pay Protection Policy for the Northampton Borough Council to that of 
the County Council

1.2 This report details the proposed changes by Future Northants Programme to 
align the Redundancy multiplier to that of the County Council

1.3 This report requests that the committee endorses the pay award for 2020.

2. Recommendations

2.1 That the committee approves the proposed change to the Borough Councils Pay 
Protection policy from its present 12 months full pay with an additional 3 months 
half pay to the recommended 12 months full pay with an additional 6 months half 
pay.

2.2 That the committee considers and accepts the proposed change to the   
Redundancy Multiplier from the previous Multiplier of 1 to the recommended 
Multiplier of 1.5 x statutory number of weeks that are calculated as based on the 
number of years continuous service and age at the point of redundancy.

2.3 That the committee endorses the 2% pay award for 2020 – paper delayed due to   
Covid-19.

Report Title Amendments to entitlement for staff and pay award 2020

Appendices
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3. Issues and Choices

3.1 Report Background

3.1.1 The Future Northants Programme Board (made up of the Chief Executives of 
the local authorities plus various officers from the Programme Management 
Office) met in March 2020 to discuss the possible alignment of some of the 
terms and conditions of pay policies which varied within the Districts and 
Boroughs that will form the West Northamptonshire Unitary Council.

3.1.2 It was identified that Northampton Borough Council’s policy on Pay Protection 
for 12 months on full pay and 3 months of half pay was less than the other 
Councils within the West Northants area where pay protection of 12 months 
on full pay and 6 months on half pay was operating. 

3.1.3 It was also identified that Northampton Borough Councils Redundancy Policy 
did not give a multiplier of x 1 and just gave the statutory payment in terms of 
weeks for years’ service, and the actual pay to be used for the redundancy 
calculations.  Northamptonshire County Council has a multiplier of 1.5 within 
its redundancy policy.  

3.1.4 The pay award was agreed at full council and ratified by the trade unions at 
2%, however due to Covid-19 it was not possible to bring this the General 
Purposes Committee prior to the award being paid to staff.

3.2 Issues

3.2.1 To align the Boroughs, pay protection policy with that of Northamptonshire 
County Councils’ will give increased protection to our staff in any restructures 
when they are TUPE’d across to their new employment in the Unitary 
Authority when it comes into existence. To not do this will run the real risk of 
losing staff to other employers because our staff without the proposed 
changes will feel disadvantaged.

3.2.2 In relation to the redundancy multiplier proposal being increased to 1.5 from 
1.0, this will also give our staff a sense of confidence in knowing that in any 
selection or redundancy situation, they will be given parity with the county 
council as recommended in this report. If the committee does not agree with 
this alignment, then employees from this council are disadvantaged financially 
as a result of any restructure and consequent redundancy.

3.2.3 Committee will note that the local pay award of 2% to all staff was approved 
by Full Council and has been agreed by both the GMB and UNISON Unions 
after balloting their respective membership. 

3.3 Choices (Options)

3.3.1 The borough council can choose to maintain its current policies and 
employment processes and not align with the county councils existing pay 
protection policies and as stated above this will disadvantage our staff. 
Obviously, not doing anything will result in reduced costs when redundancy 
and TUPE come into effect.
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4. Implications (including financial implications)

4.1 Policy

4.1.1 Policy implication is that both the pay protection and redundancy policies 
would need to be amended and replaced.

4.1.2 There is additional cost to these recommendations resulting from the 
increased payment of 0.5 for redundancy increases and the additional 3 
months half pay in terms of pay protection.

4.2 Resources and Risk

None at this stage, but these may arise in the future when there are consequent 
restructures and redundancies on transfer to the new authority.

4.3 Legal

4.3.1 Legal

The Council must comply with the requirements of the Localism Act 2011 to 
produce and publish a Pay Policy Statement supplement, and this includes all 
the existing duties and responsibilities of the Council as an employer, 
particularly its responsibilities under the Equality Act 2010 to avoid 
discrimination and provide equal pay.  Since the Pay Policy Statement contains 
policies concerned with remuneration rather than information relating to 
individuals, the provisions of the Data Protection Act are not engaged and there 
are therefore not any grounds upon which to exclude the public when Members 
are considering the Pay Policy Statement.  

Councils are required, under the Localism Act 2011 to comply with the terms of 
the Pay Policy document, failing which any payments made to staff may be 
unlawful.

4.4 Equality

4.4.1 None

4.5 Consultees (Internal and External)

Future Northants Programme Board
GMB
Unison
CMB

4.6 Environmental Implications (including climate change issues)

4.6.1 None
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4.7 Other Implications

None

5. Background Papers

5.1 
George Candler – Chief Executive
Karen Marriott, HR and Payroll Manager
Tel: 07387258106
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